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REPORT 

7TH ANNUAL HI V AND AIDS EDUCATION COMMUNITY O F PRACTICE  

ñHIV&AIDS Education Integration in Higher Education: Reflecting Forwardò 

8-9 March 2016 

 

The 7th Annual HEAIDS HIV and AIDS Education Community of Practice was once again 

hosted at Nelson Mandela Metropolitan University on 8 - 9 March 2016 at the North Campus 

Conference centre. The theme for this yearôs colloquium was ñHIV & AIDS Education 

Integration in Higher Education: Reflecting Forward.ò 

The CoP was planned and organised by the steering committee (Profs Lebo Moletsane, Claudia 

Mitchell, Lesley Wood, Peggy Siyakwazi, Drs Dipane Hlalele and Misheck Ndebele, and Ms 

Managa Pillay) under the leadership of Prof Naydene de Lange.  

The meeting commenced with an address by Dr 

Muki Moeng, Executive Dean of the Education 

Faculty, NMMU who welcomed the attendees. 

Along with 36 members representing 21 of South 

Africaôs HEIs, this yearôs CoP also welcomed 5 

new members, which included first-time 

representation from the TVET colleges.  

 

    The keynote speaker, Dr Kathleen Pithouse-

Morgan from the University of KwaZulu-

Natal, presented a talk on óReflexivity in 

teacher education in the age of AIDS.ô Using 

a poetic method of inquiry, she encouraged 

members to shift their perspective on how 

they think about HIV and AIDS in education 

and be open to innovative and creative 

methods. Members stated that the poem-

writing task ï while at first daunting ï 

Figure 1. Dr Muki Moeng doing the welcome address 

Figure 2. Dr Kathleen Pithouse-Morgan (UKZN) encouraging 

members of the CoP to reflect through poetry 
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provided them with a new appreciation for the use of poetry as a tool to reflect on and initiate 

discussions.  

This was followed by a session led by Prof 

Claudia Mitchell from McGill University on 

Whatôs behind, entitled óTell and Write and 

Shareô. Delegates were asked to write a short 

reflection on what component of the CoP they 

believed had sustained it, and how the CoP 

might have enabled them to further their work 

in the field of HIV and AIDS Education. New 

members to the CoP were asked to note their 

expectations on joining the CoP and what kind 

of support they would like to have in terms of 

furthering their teaching and research in HIV and AIDS Education. Discussions in small groups 

resulted in the identification of some of the key themes of reflecting back.  

These ideas set the foundation for the next session in which members were asked: Whatôs 

ahead? Using the Mmogo-method® (a visual projective tool using play-doh, sticks and buttons 

to represent an idea or experience) Dr Avivit Cherrington - a postdoctoral fellow at NMMU - 

facilitated an engaging activity óEnvisioning a future of HIV and AIDS Educationô.  A plenary 

discussion, facilitated by Prof Naydene De Lange, expanded on the ideas which had emerged 

from the activity and key themes for moving the CoP forward were noted.  

Figure 3. Claudia Mitchell being introduced by Naydene De Lange 

Figure 4. Avivit Cherrington introducing the Mmogo-method (left); members of the CoP creating their vision of  future HIV and AIDS 

Education 
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In the final session of the day, entitled Whatôs up?, various CoP members presented on the 

work they have engaged with to further HIV and AIDS Education. These included Bev Moore 

(RU): óImmune to HIV education but not immune to HIV - Classroom realitiesô; Mamotena 

Mpeta (UniVen): óNow I knowô; Michelle Finestone (UP): óThe impact of an HIV intervention 

on community, students, and researchô; Michele Munro (SU): óIntegration of HIV knowledge and 

programmes at SUô; Trishana Soni, (UJ): óTeaching challengesô; Andries du Plessis (UMP): óNew 

opportunities for HIV and AIDS training at a new university in Mpumalanga Teacher Education 

Campus, Siyabuswaô. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Figure 5. Mmogo-method(R) representations of Envisioning a future of HIV and AIDS Education 

Figure 6. Presentations on what CoP members have been doing 
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Figure 7. Reflecting forward: A photo journey from the beginning of the CoP sessions 2010-2015 

Figure 8. Prof Naydene de Lange 

being thanked for her 

contribution to the CoP 

 

A selection of photographs showing the journey and development of the Community of 

Practice since 2010 was exhibited in the foyer, providing the members with an opportunity to 

reflect back on the various colloquiums and themes.  

 

 

The visual display provided members with an enjoyable walk 

down memory lane and was well received. During the cocktail 

party outgoing Chairperson and one of CoP founding members, 

Naydene de Lange, received a warm show of thanks from the 

CoP members for her dedication and motivation. Unfortunately, 

the scheduled speaker Dr Faith Kumalo (DBE) was unable to 

attend and members were treated to an inspirational talk by Tuks 

Mguca, a teacher at Douglas Mbopa High School.  

 

 

The second day began with a session: Whatôs new? 

Reflecting forward through new scholarship. In brief 

presentations, members shared research (completed or still 

in progress) which their graduate students have been 

engaging in. There was also an informative plenary 

discussion on what research is not being done and should 

be considered.  

The second session of the day Whatôs in a word engrossed 

members with a presentation by Dr Sindiswa Mbokodi 

Figure 9. Plenary discussion on new 

scholarship in the field of HIV&AIDS 

Education 
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Figure 10.  New steering committee elected, From left: Dr Fumane Khanare, Dr Misheck Ndebele, Sianne Abrahams, 

Dr Mathabo Khau, Prof Lesley Wood, Ms Managa Pillay, and Prof Relebohile Moletsane. 

(NMMU) titled óThree little wordsô, in which she described how HIV and AIDS are being 

referred to in the isiXhosa culture. Despite the light-heartedness of her presentation, the 

message about how language usage influences attitudes towards, and knowledge about, HIV 

and AIDS was well received. The final plenary session of the CoP: Five years on. What 

evidence? was facilitated by Naydene De Lange and Lebo Moletsane. Using the themes 

generated in previous sessions they presented a zero draft of the HEAIDS HIV and AIDS 

Education Community of Practice manifesto outlining a purpose statement, values, and call to 

action. This will be taken up in the forthcoming publication, entitled Reflecting Forward, which 

will showcase a brief history of the CoP, knowledge production around HIV and AIDS 

Education generated both within the CoP sessions and stemming from the members work, and 

a manifesto for the future. All members were urged to send in their submissions and participate 

in the process. 

The day ended with the Annual General Meeting. As three members of the current steering 

committee announced that they will not be standing for another term (Naydene de Lange, 

Dipane Hlalele and Peggy Siyakwazi), nomination and voting took place to select three new 

members. The steering committee therefore welcomed: Dr Fumane Khanare (UKZN), Dr 

Mathabo Khau (NMMU), and Sianne Abrahams (UCT) who with Prof Relebohile Moletsane 

(UKZN), Prof Lesley Wood (NWU), Dr Misheck Ndebele, and Ms Managa Pillay (HEAIDS) 

will make up the steering committee (2016-2018). 
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Figure 11.  CoP members 2016 

Figure 12.  CoP at work 2016 

 

Ms Managa Pillay, HEAIDS Programme Manager extended a vote of thanks to the steering 

committee (including co-opted stalwart Prof Claudia Mitchell), the attending CoP members 

and all those who played a part in making the event a successful one.  

Next yearôs HEAIDS HIV and AIDS Education Community of Practice will be hosted by the 

University of KwaZulu-Natal in March 2017. 

 

 

 

                  

 

  

                                                                                        Report prepared by Dr Avivit Cherrington 

(Postdoctoral fellow with Prof Naydene de Lange, NMMU) 


